
Dear Parents and Carers, 

May we begin by wishing every member of the Notre Dame family a Happy 
New Year. We appreciate that the circumstances under which we return 
from the Christmas holiday have been far from ideal this week.  

Summer examinations and grades 

The impact of the new national lockdown has been compounded by      
multiple government announcements and resulting uncertainty around 
how students will be assessed and awarded grades this summer. 

Please be assured that college leaders, staff and governors will continue to 
keep abreast of the very latest developments and guidance to ensure that 
no student is in any way unnecessarily disadvantaged by these changes. 

Yesterday, we wrote to all parents in Years 11, 12 and 13 to confirm which 
January examinations would be going ahead and which would be         
cancelled. 

Requests for student places for on site provision 

We can also confirm that, like many schools across the country, we have 
experienced a significant increase in the number of families requesting 
places for on site education due to parents’ key worker status.  

An increase in student attendance to school, in turn, increases the number 
of staff that are required on site. This makes social distancing more of a 
challenge, thus negating the fundamental aims of the national lockdown, 
which is to avoid unnecessary or non-essential contact between people. 

Please ensure that you refrain from making such requests if even just one 
parent is in a position to work from home. The DfE have now requested 
that schools be provided with a copy or photograph of a work ID badge    
or wage slip as proof of key worker status in support of any new requests 
from Monday. 

As ever, we are fully committed to supporting families and students during 
this difficult time, so if you are unsure about your eligibility or a student 
place for on site provision, please do not hesitate to contact the            
college - we’re in this together! 

‘The more difficult the times are, the more we must expect and hope   
everything from the goodness of the good God.’  

St Julie Billiart, L 260 
 

Wishing every Notre Dame family a peaceful and safe weekend. 

Mr Duffy 
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Coronavirus Lockdown Social Story for Students  
 

This is has been a very worrying and tough time for everyone and for you as a student at Notre Dame. We have 
been through this before and it was very tough for us all, but we have learnt a lot and we as a school are ready to 
support you. Even some adults are worrying a little bit about the whole situation, but it is okay.   
 
Notre Dame is closing to the majority of pupils because there has been a big increase in cases around the country 
and more people are going into hospital with Covid-19. We need to protect the NHS and because there are so many 
of us in the school and when we are in close contact the virus can spread more easily. The virus has also mutated, 
which means that it has been able to adapt and change over time to become more transmissible. The word trans-
missible basically means that it is able to pass from person to person more easily. This is why most of you have 
been told to stay at home, to try and break the spread of the virus.   
 
Some of you will still need to come into school and the staff are in school to support you if you are in and you will 
remain safe in your year group bubbles.   
The last lockdown taught us a lot and we know what to expect from this shorter period of lockdown to support you 
and your families. Please remember that we are here for you and you can contact any teacher through Classcharts.  
 
 
For most of you, it is going to be strange not coming to school, but you have done this before and we know that it is 
worrying and frustrating. Your teachers are working hard to set you work through Classcharts and Microsoft Teams 
and they are here to help you learn at home. We don’t know yet fully know what will happen with exams and that is 
stressful, but for now, please carry on as normal and attend any Microsoft Teams lessons that your teachers are  
delivering. We will keep you updated as we get more information, but if you do have any worries and anxieties 
about it then please do contact us and do not struggle alone.  
 
During this time, plans will and have changed and life will not be the same, but remember this is a virus and when 
people get a virus the body tries to fight it off and kill it and in nearly all cases it does and people get better.   
 
We also have the vaccine that is being rolled out across the nation and this is the way that we are going to beat the 
virus and the hope is that the most vulnerable groups within society will have been offered the vaccine by the    
February half term.  
 
Remember the guidance though, you need to ‘Stay at Home’, that means you should not be going out with your 
friends and you should not be meeting people outside of your house. There are only a few reasons that you can 
leave home, to exercise with people from your household and to go to the shops. Some of your family members 
might have to go out more often as they are key workers, but they are safe in work.  
 
The best thing to do to stop you getting sick is to wash your hands as often as possible and for at least 20 seconds. 
Make sure you do this before you eat, bite your nails, touch your face, go to the toilet or if you touch any surface, 
especially if someone you know might have the virus.  
If you or anyone you know does get sick, it will be okay, you just need to rest and let your body recover, this might 
not be a nice time and it might make you really ill, but remember that people are there to support you. Make sure 
that you drink plenty of water and stay away from other people if you are sick, this will stop the virus spreading.  

 

 



SAFEGUARDING 

Notre Dame Catholic College Safeguarding Team

Mr. Duffy (Headteacher)

Mrs. Costello (Deputy Headteacher)

Mrs. Brennan (Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Mrs. Littleboy (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Mr. McVerry (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Mrs. Sweeney (Safeguarding Officer)

Mrs. Royden (Head of Year 7)

Ms. Glorman (Assistant Head of Year 7)

Mrs. Jones (Head of Year 8)

Mrs. Littleboy (Assistant Head of Year 8)

Mr. Bond (Head of Year 9)

Mrs. Garvey (Assistant Head of Year 9)

Mrs. Smith (Head of Year 10)

Miss. Lee (Assistant Head of Year 10)

Miss. Wishart (Head of Year 11)

Mrs. Doran (Assistant Head of Year 11)

Miss. Nicol (Head of Sixth Form)

Mrs. Kildare (Assistant Head of Sixth Form)

At Notre Dame Catholic College we have a dedicated 
Safeguarding team here to support you 

sg@notredame.Liverpool.sch.uk
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